AP Salary & Benefits Subcommittee Meeting
Tuesday August 28, 2007 1:00pm – 3:00pm

Location: 140 CHS, Pew Campus

Group Reps:
Group 1:  Raven McClinon (2007-2009)

Group 2:  Brian Berry (2007-2009)

Group 3:  Rob Freidhoff (2007-2009) (absent)
Group 4:  Ben Rapin (2006-2008) Chair

Group 5:  Mindy Early (2006-2008)

Group 6:  Lucas Bates (2007-2009)

Member at Large: Jennifer Schick (2006-2008)
HR Reps: 
Linda Yuhas, Director of Employment and Compensation

Dave Smith, Director of Benefits (absent)
AP Committee Liaison:
Paul Reitemeier (substituting for Jennifer McCaul)

OUR COMMITTEE GOAL TO IMPROVE COMMUNICATION

Communicate once a month with group to distribute meeting minutes.

Communicate at least one more time a month with group with

“fun facts” or “tidbits” pertaining to salary and benefits
_______________________________________________________________________________

DID YOU KNOW? 

Compensation Philosophy and Annual Salary Review
The University’s compensation philosophy is driven by what the market is paying with sensitivity to internal equity.  According to the philosophy, market ranges for EAP positions should be set at 80-120% of the market average for each position. 
Follow this link to read the philosophy:  http://www.gvsu.edu/forms/hro/cform_compphilos1.doc.
Annually, Linda Yuhas gathers market data from various sources and compares the market data to Grand Valley EAP salaries in comparable positions, taking into account other factors such as years of service in the profession, total years of experience (including years outside of the University), educational credentials and internal equity. Linda identifies AP staff whose compensation may be falling behind the market or may be outside the 80-120% range and meets with appointing officers to discuss making a salary adjustment if appropriate.  

Linda is happy to meet with EAPs to discuss the annual salary review as it pertains to their individual position.

If You Have Earned a Higher Degree

If you have earned a higher degree since you began working at the University, please send a transcript to Bonnie Maka or Cheryl Jones in the Human Resource office so they can update your record.  This is necessary even if the higher degree was earned at GVSU!

Upcoming Meeting Dates and Previous Meeting Minutes

The Salary and Benefits Subcommittee plans to meet the third Tuesday of every month at 2:00pm (locations vary).  Meeting dates and minutes can be found at www.gvsu.edu/ap.

The next meeting will be September 18 from 2-4pm in LMH 116.

YOU ASKED!
Why can't G numbers be used instead of SSN's for the purposes of medical plan and flexible benefits documentation?  
From GVSU's perspective we have a couple of areas we are working on in regards to social security numbers in general. Weyco will be issuing new ID cards within the next few weeks for all PPO Plan participants that will have member IDs that are randomly generated so providers will be able to reference something other than a social security number. With the transition to Banner we have moved to the use of "G" numbers as the unique identifier on pay stubs.  

 

As for individual health plan providers they will most likely continue to need social security numbers to ensure proper identity. There are several laws regulating the use and care of sensitive information. At the Federal level HIPAA is the primary guide for the use and protection of health information. At the state level, Michigan has laws in place to protect the use of social security and drivers’ license numbers. The most recent went into effect July 2, 2007 and requires appropriate notification if there has been a breach of electronic databases. 
Getting a routine eye exam once every 1-2 years is recommended.  Is there flexibility to the University in adding that routine eye exam to our medical coverage?
The GVSU medical plans do not cover routine eye examinations. From a plan design prospective this is not uncommon, most medical plans don't cover general vision services. The medical plans do cover procedures such as cataract surgery.  It is not anticipated that any additional vision/eye related benefits to the current medical plans offered here at GVSU.

Vision services such as eye exams are most often covered under a separate stand alone plan similar to the EyeMed option currently offered to faculty and staff at GVSU.  Another option is to use the health flexible spending account to fund for upcoming eye exams using pre-tax dollars. 

 
WE ASKED!
How do salary increases compare between AP, faculty and COTs?

Linda Yuhas talked the committee through a comparison of salary increases based on pool raises for the period of 1999-2000 through 2007-2008.

It is difficult to compare salary increases across employment groups for these reasons:

· The average salary between employment groups varies somewhat significantly.

· AP and faculty salary increases are based on merit and come from a pool of 4% in 2007-2008, whereas COT salary increases are collectively bargained at one rate of increase for all COT positions.
· The raise pool for bargaining groups and non-bargaining groups vary slightly each year over the period of time reviewed.

· COTs receive “step increases” for the first 5 years of employment.

· COTs receive development pay increases at 5 and 15 years if certain criteria are met.
WE ARE ASKING!

In conjunction with the AP Committee, we are interested in learning how decisions are made when negotiating individual teaching contracts for adjunct instructors' contracts.
A set of questions are being sent to Provost Davis and HR Director Richardson for their review and prepared response at the November 14th AP Committee meeting. 
